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It’s been quite a month at the What Works Centre – we’ve been getting calls for research projects out there – see below for more details – to try and help boost the evidence base for social workers. Work is continuing on our flagship change projects in six local authorities, and we’ll be publishing the research protocols for those in the next few weeks, so you can see what we’re up to and the kinds of questions we’re going to be asking.

This month we’re going to be continuing to try and get as broad a range of views as possible on the future of our research – we’ll be recruiting people to start sitting on our polling panel so we can keep our finger on the pulse of the sector, and hosting our first deliberative forum, on machine learning, on 27 March 2019 in London. We want to hear as many voices, both supportive and dissenting, as we can – so get in touch

#iuseevidence movement gathers pace in Birmingham

Undeterred by snow in the forecast, social workers travelled from around the country to our #iuseevidence event in Birmingham on 30 January 2019. The idea for the event came from a group of practitioners who met last year to think about how to grow a movement for evidence-informed practice amongst social work practitioners. Using evidence in practice was the golden thread running through the day’s events – including a look at the first evidence summaries from our Evidence Store, practitioner-led discussions on what evidence means in practice, as well as plenty of ideas on growing the practitioner-led movement.

We rounded off a busy day with a demonstration of a Schwartz Round, which launched our call for partners to work with us to research the impact of the rounds on social worker wellbeing. You can read a blog from attendee Lyn Gilpin here and watch the video tweeted on the day.

Since the event, local authorities in the North West have indicated they would like to run another event in the summer and we look forward to supporting them to do this and to further promoting the #iuseevidence movement.

Machine learning call launched

In partnership with the Office of the Children's Commissioner, the Centre has launched a call for local authority partners to embark on a series of pilot studies to explore the use of predictive analytics in children's social care and specifically to test if it can be used to help reduce the escalation of cases. The Centre hopes these pilots will help to answer key questions including:

·       Can predictive analytics be useful in Children’s Social Care? If so, in what circumstances?
·   And importantly, just because we can use predictive analytics, should we?

If you’re interested in partnering with us, the application form is still available here.
To complement this programme of work, the Centre is also commissioning independent research on the ethics of predictive analytics in Children’s Social Care later in the year, as well as hosting a discussion event on 27 March in London with stakeholders from across the sector to explore both the practical and ethical issues this work presents.

Centre appoints new Head of Practice

The Centre has appointed an experienced social worker as its new Head of Practice. Anna Bacchoo, who will be taking up the role at the beginning of March, originally joined the Development Team for the What Works Centre for Children’s Social Care back in early 2018.

Before joining the WWC, Anna worked in statutory child protection social work for 13 years at Brighton and Hove City Council and was part of the leadership team that implemented a whole system change in children’s services.

As Head of Practice, Anna will be helping to ensure that WWC decisions are attuned to practising social workers, as well as building and managing relationships with a wide range of stakeholders across the sector. She will also be overseeing the design, management, and delivery of the Centre’s range of products and services aimed at boosting sector capability, motivation and opportunity to adopt evidence-based practice. You can read Anna’s first blog here.  

Making a plan 

This month we’re publishing our first eight research protocols on our website. These protocols describe what we’re doing in a whole range of different research projects - setting out our research questions and methodologies in advance. By doing this, we’re 


hopefully making our research as transparent as possible and making sure we communicate clearly if a project has been a success or not. The protocols aren’t meant to be too restrictive as we want to learn as much as we can but by imposing a bit of rigour on ourselves, they’ll help ensure we are staying on track.

Michael is loving it as he launches monthly blog

The Centre’s Executive Director, Michael Sanders, published his first monthly blog in February in which he shared his thoughts on his first month in the job. March is looking to be very busy for the Centre so look out for the next blog on 14 March – as well as the next newsletter at the end of the month!
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